

Minutes of the Village Hall Committee meeting held on 7th February, 2017

Present Mr G Armer, Mr C Armstrong, Mrs G Leadbeater, Mrs E May, Mr R Richardson

Apologies from Mrs K Howell, Mr M Lee, Mrs S Raine

The minutes of the previous meeting were amended and then agreed and signed as correct.

Mr Lee has said that there is a delay in deciding if XLN can supply internet but a decision should be made by the end of February. It was noted that they have supplied us with a telephone number.

Mr Armstrong is to contact Mr Charters and the hunt secretary about the committee's concerns about use of the hall during the New Year's Eve hunt meeting.

Mrs Leadbeater is to bring a copy of the conditions of hire of the hall to the next meeting for review.

The matter of a sign for the car park is still pending.

The finances of the hall are as follows

Deposit account	£28301.98
Current account	£ 4715.99
Petty Cash	£ 605.41
Total	£33623.38

It was reported that the Quiz Night was enjoyed by all and that £62.47 was raised for hall funds.

The Talk raised £68 and the Coffee Morning & Book Swap £8.95.

It was agreed that there be another Coffee Morning and Book Swap on Saturday, 4<sup>th</sup> March from 10.00 to 12 noon. It is hoped that this will now become a regular event.

Arrangements for Professor Pumpnickel on Saturday, 18<sup>th</sup> February are as follows

Flyers	Mr Armer
Door	Mrs Leadbeater
Refreshments	Mrs Raine and Mrs Howell

The following items are in need of servicing and/or repair the dishwasher, the cooker and the audio equipment.

An engineer has been to look at the dishwasher which is now working again but needs to have two pumps replaced. We are waiting for a quote for this work.

Mr Leadbeater is looking into the repair of the audio system.

Mr Lomax is to be asked to look at the cooker.

There is maintenance needed for the outside of the hall and this will be tackled in the summer meanwhile Mr Richardson is look at the drains and also fit a new sight tube to the oil tank.

It was agreed that we hold the AGM sometime in April.

Mr Armstrong is to talk to the North Country Theatre about the possibility of them coming to the hall again in the autumn.

It was suggested that we hold a Quiz Night and Supper in late April or early May.

Mr Lee is hoping to organise a Big Breakfast in early April.

The next meeting of the Village Hall Committee will be held at 7.45pm on Tuesday, 7<sup>th</sup> March, 2017 in the hall.